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June 27, 2014 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
 

  
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (“O&R” or the “Company”) hereby submits for filing 
1st Revised Leaf No. 80.3.3 to its Schedule for Gas Service, PSC No. 4 – Gas (“Gas Tariff”).  
The tariff leaf filed electronically today is to become effective on August 20, 2014. 
 

Reasons for the Proposed Change 
 
 On May 14, 2014, O&R filed tariff leaves containing proposed revisions to its Gas Tariff 
(“May 2014 Filing”).  The purpose of the May 2014 Filing was to add a supplier refund provision 
to General Information Section No. 12.2, Monthly Gas Adjustment, of the Gas Tariff.  The tariff 
revisions included in the May 2014 Filing are scheduled to become effective August 20, 2014.   
 
 After reviewing the May 2014 Filing with Commission Staff, the Company realized that a 
housekeeping change was required to the one of the filed tariff leaves, Original Leaf No. 80.3.3, 
to remove a sentence that was inadvertently included. 
 

Notices 
 
 The Company is currently publishing notice of the May 2014 Filing.  Since this change is 
of a housekeeping nature, the Company respectfully requests waiver from the Commission’s 
notice requirements with respect to the tariff change filed today. 
 
 Any questions regarding this filing can be directed to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-3189. 

 
      

 Very truly yours, 
        
        /s/ 
 
        William A. Atzl, Jr. 
        Director – Rate Engineering 

 

Received: 06/27/2014


